
regon 
Kate Brown, Governor 

May 14, 2018 

CERTIFIED MAIL: 7016 3010 00006028 6855 

Custom Excavating By Dean Larson Inc., doing business as 
Trails End Recovery Facility 
2060 SE Airport Lane, 
Wanenton OR 97146 

Re: Notice of Civil Penalty Assessment and Order 
Case No. WQ/SW-NWR-2017-158 

Department of Environmental Quality 
Office of Compliance and Enforcement 

700 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 600 
Portland, OR 97232-4100 

(503) 229-5696
FAX (503) 229-SHl0 

TTY 711 

This letter is to inform you that the Oregon Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ) has issued 
you a civil penalty of $23,104 for causing pollution to waters of the state and violating conditions of 
the National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System General Permit No.1200-Z at the Trails End 
Recovery Facility located at 2060 SE Airport Lane in Wanenton, Oregon. 

DEQ issued this penalty because the Penni! requires you to implement best management practices to 
prevent the exposure of stockpiles and containment bins and other industrial materials that may 
contain harmful pollutants to stormwater. In addition, Oregon law prohibits the unpermitted discharge 
of any liquid, solid or other materials to waters of the state. Your failure to comply with permit 
conditions requiring control of runoff and to prevent stockpiles from encroaching upon wetlands has 
resulted in the discharge of pollution to waters of the state of Oregon. 

Included in Section IV is an order requiring you to submit a plan and timeline for restoring the wetland 
impacted by the stockpiles to DEQ within 30 days of the Order becoming final, and to restore the 
wetland within six months of the Order becoming final. 

DEQ appreciates your efforts to address many of the violations observed at the site during DEQ's June 
30th

, 2017 inspection and considered these efforts when determining the violations cited and the 
amount of civil penalty. 

If you wish to appeal this matter, DEQ must receive a request for a hearing within 20 calendar days 
from your receipt of this letter. The hearing request must be in writing. Send your request to DEQ 
Office of Compliance and Enforcement: 

Via mail - 700 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 600, Portland, Oregon 97232 
Via email -DEQappeals@deq.state.or.us 
Via fax - 503-229-5100 

Once DEQ receives your request, we will arrange to meet with you to discuss this matter. IfDEQ does 
not receive a timely written hearing request, the penalty will become due. Alternatively, you can pay 
the penalty by sending a check or money order to the above address. 






























